
Ad Hoc Senior Advisory Committee 

19 Mar 2019 

Location: Graves Library Business Center 

 

Attendance: Susan Boak, Bill Leffler, Amy Francis and Beverly Soule  
 

Absent: George Acker, Ken Olsen 

 

Our focus during this meeting was the March 18th meeting of our committee and 
Town Manager, Laurie Smith. Actions items raised during that meeting were; 
 

SAC_AI_38 assigned to the committee, facilitate a meeting with Alana Shapiro 
(Habitat for Humanity) and Jackie Watson (York County Community Action Corp) 
 
SAC_AI_39 (not yet assigned) contact Officer Ashley Sargent at the school to 
develop interest in a school sponsored night vision experiment. 
 
SAC_AI_40 George Acker, contact Police Chief Deputy Moses to discuss a 
town workshop to repair age-diminished car headlights. 
 
Work on these action items: 
SAC_AI_38 
Susan has set up an April 9th meeting at Habitat for Humanity where committee 
members can meet with Alana Shapiro and Amy Nucci of Habitat for Humanity 
and Jacki Watson of York County Community Action Corp. 
 
SAC_AI_39 
We would like to flesh out the proposal to Officer Sargent a bit. Bill suggested 
asking Carol Cook of Park & Rec to get involved and both he and Susan agreed 
that Gravelly Brook Road would be a good site for the experiment. Bill said he 
would check the road out.* 
 
SAC_AI_40 
George is still involved with this project. He authored the committee's town 
newsletter article which addresses this issue. 
 
 
*Post meeting Bill has emailed the group to report that Gravelly Brook Road is 
seasonally very badly rutted. He suggests we postpone the night vision 
experiment till after mud season. 
 

 

Our next committee meeting will be May 7th. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Amy Francis 

 

 


